
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES
FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome and Announcements - Roger Murphy
Introit

Call to Worship - NAH 22 v.1
‘Holy, Holy, Holy, Lord God Almighty’

Invocation - Roger Murphy
Hymn - NAH 14 ‘All Things Praise Thee’

Tithes & Off ering -Roger Murphy
Children Story - Pastor Jacques Venter

Family Prayer - Eileen Hussey
Hymn - NAH 449 ‘O Father We Would Thank Thee’

Scripture Reading - Ecclesiastes 3:9-13 NIV,
Roger Murphy

Praise in Music - ‘By Streams of Living Water’ by 
Handbell and Chimes Ensemble

Sermon - ‘The Gift’ by Pastor Jacques Venter
Closing Hymn - NAH 587

‘I Thank Thee Lord For Glorious Life’
Benediction - Pastor Jacques Venter

Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Scripture Reading: Mark 9:1-28

Pastor James Shepley
- “The Metamorphosis”

Welcome:     Sandra Aguiar
Opening Hymn:  NAH 662 ‘Jesus loves me this I 
know’
Opening Prayer:    Sandra Aguiar
Mission Spotlight:  ‘A Home for Mother and Baby’
Lesson separation:    
Lesson Study:  The two greatest commandments
Off ertory and Prayer:  Gavin Gengan
Closing Hymn:     SDAH 659: ‘I am so glad’
Closing prayer: Davide Labalestra

Look, he is coming with the clouds,” and 
“every eye will see him, even those who 

pierced him”; and all peoples on earth “will 
mourn because of him.” So shall it be! Amen.

Revelation 1:7

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

PASTOR CLIFFORD HERMAN
cherman@secadventist.org.uk - 07737407754

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
spcmahn@gmail.com

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING in the 
Sanctuary. Zoom is also available. Meeting ID: 721 
857 1482; Passcode: pray3r 

MEN’S MINISTRY Prayer Meeting from 9pm on 
Tuesdays. Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

We are studying the book “The Ministry of Healing” in 
the MORNING PRAYER MEETING. Join on Zoom at 
6am. Zoom ID: 89546335143 Passcode: 777



FELLOWSHIP LUNCH 5th April. Please email 
fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com as soon as possible 
to book your places, noting any food allergies. 
Donations on the day are welcome to help cover the 
cost of the food.

REAL STORIES OF FORGIVENESS AND 
REDEMPTION 12th - 26th April Time: Sundays: 11 
AM – 4 PM | Weekdays: 10 AM – 5 PM
The Forgiveness Project Exhibition is coming to 
our church. Through powerful real-life stories, this 
exhibition explores how people have found healing 
after deep hurt. Enjoy tea, biscuits, and crafts for 
younger children while you reflect on these thought-
provoking stories. Invite your family and friends – all 
are welcome!

THE MASTER GUIDE CLUB is inviting all Master 
Guides, Master Guides in Training, Church leaders 
or interested adults to a workshop Featuring: Heart 
Health Awareness; Exercise strategies for a busy 
lifestyle; Essential knots for every day domestic 
use. Sunday 23/3/25 between 10am - 1pm. Venue : 
LARCH ROOM. SPC

NEWBOLD SCHOLARSHIP: If you’re 18-30 years 
old, enrolling in full-time undergraduate studies at 
Newbold College of Higher Education for the fi rst time, 
and based in the Trans-European Division (TED), you 
may qualify for a special scholarship! The application 
deadline is 18 April 2025. Check the eBulletin or visit 
the Newbold website for more details.

ADRA. Needs our funds more than ever at the 
moment. One way in which you can help, whilst at 
the same time beautifying our church for Easter, 
is to dedicate a lily or lilies for the Easter Service. 
You can give thanks to God, remember a loved one, 
thank a family member, friend, relative or church 
member, by writing a short dedication/s and placing 
it/them in an envelope along with your donation/s 
of £5 per lily. Envelopes are available from Audrey 
and Pat. The envelopes with the dedications need 
to be returned by Sabbath 5th April.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY:
- Bible study with Elder Florence Allen on 22 March 
2025 in the Armstrong Hall from 3pm – 5pm.
- We continue building our fi nancial house on 5 
April 2025 as we tackle the walls with Sr Milimo in 
Armstrong Hall from 3pm -5pm.
For information on how to contribute to Women 
Ministry programmes please contact Sr Esther or Sr 
Milimo. Baby wipes and ladies’ feminine products and 
toiletries are most in demand.

SCHOOL OF EVANGELISM, MISSION, AND 
LEADERSHIP (SOEML) – COURSES AVAILABLE
The Jewish Relations course begins on Sunday, 
23rd March, running virtually from 5:00 PM to 7:00 
PM, and will continue once a month on Sundays 
thereafter. The Lay Bible Worker/Instruction course 
also starts on Sunday, 23rd March, from 10:00 AM 
to 3:00 PM, meeting once a month on Sundays from 
April to November. For those looking for long-term 
learning opportunities, the Life Stewardship course 
will run from September 2025 to June 2026, as will 
the Creative Writing for Evangelism course.

THE FUNERAL of Richard Poulton will take place 
at: Stanborough Park Church on Wednesday 26th 
March, 11:OO AM - 12.OO PM!

AUDREY has opened a new JustGiving Page for 2025 
and she encourages giving via the link: justgiving.
com/page/audrey-balderstone-1735599011839

    HOW TO GIVE

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Join us on Sunday, 23rd March, at 3 PM for this 
month’s Sunday Afternoon TEATIME CONCERT, 
featuring talented young musicians from the Purcell 
School. Enjoy a beautiful selection of chamber music, 
perfect for all ages, as we welcome spring. After the 
performance, stay for tea and cakes while connecting 
with friends, family, and neighbors. Admission is free, 
with a retiring collection. Don’t miss this wonderful 
way to spend a Sunday afternoon!

THE YOUTH CHOIR is resuming today to prepare some 
beautiful songs for the Easter service! If you’re aged 15 
to 25 and love to sing, you are more than welcome to 
join us. Come and be part of this special experience!  If 
you’re interested, please email spcmahn@gmail.com 
or text 07837 404 261 by 20th March.

CHURCH BUSINESS meeting will be held tomorrow, 
23rd March, at 6pm in the Cedar-Sycamore room. 
We encourage all members to attend. The report for 
the meeting can be downloaded from the eBulletin. 
Please bring your device as paper copies will not 
be available. We praise God for the members and 
volunteers who serve Him in so many varied ways!

THE FLOWERS at church are given in memory of 
Therese and Phillip Valsin who loved this church 
so much, from their daughter, Christina and grand-
daughter Bianca. We miss you.

TEEN MEETING 29th March at 2.30pm led by 
Margarita. Come & support her in her new role. Join 
us for food, fun and fellowship! Alongside which, the 
songwriting workshop will continue for those already 
engaged & for any who want to join in.

WE’RE STARTING A YOUNG ADULTS CHOIR at SPC 
for ages 18-35! Whether you’re a seasoned singer 
or just love to worship through music, we welcome 
all singing levels to join us. This is a fantastic 
opportunity to grow in faith, build community, and 
use your voice to inspire others. If you’re interested, 
please speak to Matthew Herman or email 
youngadultsspc@gmail.com for more details.

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for the 
church eBulletin in our website.


